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The Government issued Decree No. 135/2015/ND-CP on offshore indirect investment (“OII”) which

took effect from 15 February. Guiding the implementation of Decree 135, the State Bank of Vietnam

has now issued Circular No. 10/2016/TT-NHNN which will come into effect on 13 August.
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Some notable issues in relation to OII in the above regulations include:

• OII refers to the purchase of overseas securities, other valuable papers

or making investments via overseas securities investment funds or

other intermediary financial institutions.

• Only Vietnamese individuals and economic organisations satisfying

certain conditions stated in Decree 135 are permitted to engage in OII.

• Vietnamese employees of foreign invested companies, representative

offices and other Vietnam-based units of foreign companies are

allowed to participate in offshore employee share ownership programs

(“ESOPs”). The Vietnam entities must register with, and obtain

approval, from the SBV for the ESOPs prior to implementation. All

transactions in relation to the registered ESOPs (e.g. overseas fund

remittance or transfer of proceeds back to Vietnam) must be conducted

via a bank account to be opened by the Vietnam entity with a bank in

Vietnam.

• Periodical reports on the implementation of the ESOPs must be

submitted by the Vietnam entities to the State Bank of Vietnam.

Please liaise with your regular contacts at PwC Legal if you have any

questions on the above.


